
Greetings Ms. Jackson and Staff, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Stibnite Gold Project as part of the U.S. Forest 

Service's permitting process. This is an important project for Valley County and will have a significant 

impact on the community. As someone who explores, plays and cares about this region of Idaho's 

backcountry, I want to make sure the Stibnite Gold Project is done the right way. 

 

The Stibnite Gold Project is a huge opportunity for Idaho and our country. While the site is rich in 

gold deposits it also has deposits of antimony â€“ a mineral designated critical by the U.S. 

government. In fact, the Stibnite Gold Project is the largest known deposit of antinomy in the 

country. We depend heavily on China for this mineral. Antimony is crucial to the defense and energy 

industries and is in many items we use on a daily basis, like our cell phones. Permitting the Stibnite 

Gold Project will allow us to have a domestic resource for this very important mineral. 

 

While the economic benefits of this project cannot be ignored, it also will transform an area in need 

for environmental repair. It is for all of these reasons that I encourage you to move the Stibnite Gold 

Project forward. 

 

My best, 

 

 

Name: Eugene Shelly 


